
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 26 August 2004 

8. SHIRLEY COMMUNITY CENTRE - LEASING  
 
 The Board considered a report detailing how leases are currently entered into at the Shirley 

Community Centre and whether there should be a change to the current method of leasing this facility. 
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1. That Option 3, as set out in the staff report, be approved. 
 
 2. That delegated authority be granted to the Council’s Facility Assets Manager to approve in 

consultation with the Shirley Community Centre Society Inc., any leases or licences of the 
Shirley Community Centre for a term not exceeding five years (including all renewals). 

 
 3. That Board representatives Ingrid Stonhill and Anne Carroll be included in the consultation 

process. 
 
 


